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- Minutes from February 12 Meeting

' The meeting was convened early at 1:45 by President
Jerry Thornsberry, with a good crowd of 58 attending. Jerry
welcomed several visitors who indicated intention to join

. NAWCC and Chapter 36. Jerry encouraged early enrofiment .
_ m the two education classes being offered March 17-18
Ly and April 1-2. The February newsletter was mailed to
# all NAWCC members in the surrounding areas, with
an invitation to participate in the classes.

Jerry Thornsberry,- with 45 Year Ciub’'ers Sam Kutner and Glenn Blair, presented
Clement Wagner with his 45 Year Club certificate and NAWCC 45 year pin.

The program presented by Art Didion and Bill Dugan generated a lot of interest. Art
demonstrated gear cutting using a horizontal bed Atlas Miiling Machine from the
1940’s he purchased on eBay. Biit Dugan demonstrated a similar end resuit using
an Atias lathe with a milling attachment. Bill purchased his machine on the way
back from the Fort Thomas Regional. There were a lot of specific questions from
members answered and demonstrated by both Bill and Art. The program wrapped
up with additional questions held until after the business meeting.

The tall case clock purchased from Glenn Blair for the Don Higley Memorial Clock
chapter restoration project was on display at the meeting. Jim Kuhn, team leader,
asked for members who would like to assist on the restoration. Wayne Herrmann
volunteered to restore the movement. Jim Kuhn said he would create the missing
molding pieces. Jim Is sefting a time to meet to evaluate and assess what needs to
be done. Joe Gensheimer offered to drive the group to Jim’s shop in Topeka.

Wayne Hermann introduced Roger Schroeder, who spoke about lathe work.
Roger has agreed to hold a lathe class for 5 or 6 at his home. He wili demonstrate
he lathe,-assign homework, and the.group will meet again several-weeks. -
fater to continue. Interest sheets were passed out to those wishing to attend for
names and email information.

April is officer election month. Jerry announced the nominating committee consists
of Harry Firth, Wayne Herrmann, Lucky Mason and Dwain Paugh.

Jerry mentioned that although ciocks prevail, the chapter also fooks for high
interest watch programs to present, He is presently looking for someone to present
programs on the South Bend Watch Co. and on keywind watches. A program
coming in the future is Jerry Bamsberger from Derby, Kansas, on Westclox history
with a focus on Big Ben and Little Ben clocks.

C Jerry VanLanker, Treasurer, reported a balarice in the checking account of

$1,132.80, after a donation to NAWCC of $200, and a balance in the Regionai
account {currently earning interest in a CD) of $7,033.90.

During Show and Teil, Bob Hensley talked about his recent entry into the Howard
Banta Alarm Clock chapter, and fllustrated the new tumn his collection may be
taking using the recent Banta newsletter. Harry Firth created a nice display of new
car clocks he has acquired since his program presentation last summer. Dick
Stofer requested that members recycle their duplicate and unwanted bulletins in
the Mart to seil to newer members.

Jerry closed the meeting with a few announcements. He has reserved the first
week in Aprii for the 2000 River Cities Regional, and is still working on finaiizing
the facility for 2007. Phil Gregory asked Jerry to refay the news of an increase this
year in NAWCC dues from $50 to $65, and spouse memberships from $10 to $20.

Donna Stofer, Chapter 36 Sacretary

P.8. We welcome three new chapter members by mail-in application and they are
included on the enclosed roster: Ron Dunaway, Robert Firth, and Doug Kantro.










